
1 
 

Minutes 3-9-20 
 

MARIN VALLEY MOBILE COUNTRY CLUB 
PARK ACQUISITION CORPORATION 

Firewise/MVEST Steering Committee Meeting Minutes 
Fireside Room, 100 Marin Valley Drive, Novato 

March 9, 2020, 6:00 p.m. 
 
 

MVEST Steering Committee Members Present:  Bill Davis, John Feld, Carol-Joy Harris,           
Erma Wheatley 
Absent:  John Hansen, Kevin Mulvany, Steve Plocher                 
Other MVEST team members and residents present:  Dave Tetta   

 
 
Approval of Agenda 
            The agenda was approved.   
 
Public Comment 

Carol-Joy reported that, per John H., the Firewise leaders meeting and the 
FIRESafe Marin meeting which were scheduled for March 13 at MVMCC have 
been cancelled because of the COVID-19 virus. 
John H. has also emailed the news that Marin County’s Measure C for wildfire 
prevention is up to about 69% approval by the voters by the latest count, so the 
2/3 majority vote seems assured. 

 
Consent Calendar 
            The minutes of the March 2 meeting were approved.   

 
Reports 
 None. 
 
Old Business 
 FADR 
 John F. reported that Pacheco Valle has expressed interest in having a joint FADR 

training with MVMCC, to be held here.  This may happen in the future, once the 
COVID-19 virus situation is resolved.  He will so inform them. 
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 CERT 
 John F. reported that the national CERT organization is recommending online 

training for part or all of the CERT training.  None of this committee’s members 
agree that that is a good idea.  Bill is working on moving forward with the idea of 
more CERT training in the Park, but this will also need to wait until after the 
COVID-19 virus collapse. 

 
COVID-19  
All agreed that the town hall meeting held on Saturday, March 7 was a success.  
John F. and Erma were congratulated and thanked. 
 
MVMCC Website 
Dave T. was thanked for updating the website with information about COVID-19 
and links to trusted websites such as that of the Centers for Disease Control.  
Information about the virus is in several places on our site, including the 
homepage and under MVEST. 
 
Block Captains 
John F. has sent this committee’s members his draft of the Block Captain portion 
of the MVEST binder, and he is awaiting feedback. 
 
Echo Article 
John F. wrote an article about what to do if you need to evacuate your home in a 
hurry. 

 
New Business 

None. 
 
Next Meeting 
Monday, March 16 in the Fireside Room at 6:00 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Carol-Joy Harris 
Recording Secretary 


